
5055 North Point Parkway 
Alpharetta, GA  30004 

Karl R. Tucker 
Director 
State Government and Regulatory Affairs 
214.789.8217 
karl.tucker@verizon.com 

March 29, 2022 

Via Electronic Filing 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director/Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Notice of Discontinuance of Certain Services of MCImetro Access 
Transmission Services LLC 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Pursuant to WAC 480-120-083(2), MCImetro Access Transmission Services 

LLC (“MCI”) hereby notifies the Washington Utilities and Transportation 

Commission (“Commission”) of the planned discontinuance of Local Line, Single 

Line, and Business Line analog-type services to its existing business customers.1  

The discontinuance will become effective on or after April 30, 2022.  A reasonable 

transition period beyond April 30, 2022 may be permitted for those customers of 

11 Because MCI is not discontinuing the services in full to all customers, it is unclear that WAC 480-120- 
083(2) is applicable; however, MCI filing this out of an abundance of caution. 
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withdrawn services that have contacted MCI prior to April 30, 2022 where MCI 

determines that additional time is needed to establish a replacement service.  

MCI will continue to offer its regulated and non-regulated services. 

Accordingly, MCI does not plan to cancel its Registration. 

The name and address of MCI is: 
MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC 
One Verizon Way` 
Basking Ridge, NJ 07920 

 
The MCI contact information is: 

Karl Tucker 
Director-State Government Relations 
5055 North Point Parkway 
Alpharetta, GA 30022 

 
MCI provides telecommunications services in the state of Washington. 

Authorization was granted by this Commission in Docket UT-941287 on November 

10, 1994.    

MCI is discontinuing Business Line service because demand has declined 

significantly as the voice market continues to migrate rapidly to IP and other 

solutions.  MCI’s goal is to migrate customers from Business Line service to modern 

solutions, which offer flexibility and reliability and are suitable for next-generation 

applications.  Those customers will also have ample opportunity to migrate to 

alternative providers that can offer similar TDM-based voice services as well as 

more modern replacement services.  MCI will work closely with affected customers 

throughout the state of Washington to ensure continuity of service. The 

discontinuance will become effective on or after April 30, 2022.  MCI will continue 

to offer its other services and provide non-regulated services in Washington. There 



are approximately 100 affected customers of this subset of services and they are 

located in the following localities:  Algona, Anacortes, Auburn, Bellevue, Bellingham, 

Blaine, Bothell, Burlington, Centralia, Colville, Duvall, East Wanatchee, Edmonds, 

Everett, Federal Way, Fife, Issaquah, Kelso, Kennewick, Kent, Kirkland, Lacey, Lake 

Stevens, Liberty Lake, Longview, Lynnwood,  Marysville, Mercer Island, Moses Lake, 

Newport, Olympia, Pasco, Pullman, Puyallup, Quincy, Redmond, Renton, Richland, 

Sammamish, Seatac, Seattle, Silverdale, Snohomish, Spokane, Spokane Valley, 

Sumner, Tacoma, Tukwila, Tulalip, Tumwater, Union Tap, Vancouver, Walla Walla, 

Woodinville, and Yakima. 

At any time prior to the discontinuance date, E-911 records will be unlocked 

as part of the normal porting process for customers who migrate to an alternative 

provider. MCI expects that customers that migrate to alternative providers 

(including MCI affiliates) will choose to port their existing telephone numbers. 

Number ports will be implemented through industry-standard processes. MCI will 

retain some or all of the numbering resources assigned to it in order to support the 

services it will continue to provide after the transaction is fully implemented. 

MCI has notified all affected customers of the discontinuance of these by a 

letter dated January 24, 2022 sent via U.S. mail. An additional customer notice 

letter will be sent via U.S. mail in March 2022.  A bill message, regarding the 

discontinuation, was included in the September 2021, October 2021, November 

2021, December 2021, and January through March 2022 bills and will continue to 

be included in bills monthly through April 2022.  Emails were also sent to remind the 



customers of the discontinuance in December 2021 and March 2022.  A copy of 

the January 24, 2022 customer notice letter is attached as Exhibit A. 

Please contact me with any questions you may have regarding the 

discontinuance of these services in Washington. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

___________________________________ 

Karl Tucker 
Director, State Government and 
Regulatory Affairs 
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